
HSE urges employers to think again
before investing in off-the-shelf
manual handling training

Off-the-shelf manual handling training should become a thing of the past,
according to new advice released by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE).

New musculoskeletal disorder (MSD) advice has been issued by HSE to help
employers to decide what type of help they need to tackle the MSD risks in
their workplace. The web-based advice illustrates different approaches with
examples and identifies who may be able to help address their needs.

The web based advice has been developed with the input and involvement of
businesses, trade unions, trade bodies, training providers, professional
bodies and safety professionals and consultants.

Launching the web-based advice at its inaugural MSD Summit on Wednesday,
HSE’s Health and Work Portfolio Manager Geoff Cox said: “Our research shows
that simplistic training involving bending your knees to lift a cardboard box
is just a waste of time and money, it just doesn’t make any difference.” “The
overall aim is to avoid and reduce manual handling, and that’s where
employers should start if their workforce faces manual handling risks. Don’t
start with training, start with re-organising and redesigning your working
practices.” “If you do need staff training, and there are many residual risks
where this is the case, then this needs to be customised and professionally
delivered. Any such training should be based on observations of current
working practices, and should be informed by the views and experience of the
workforce.”

Organisations involved in developing the web guide included EEF, Unite the
Union, ROSPA, IOSH and BSIF among many others. Terry Woolmer, Head of Health
and Safety Policy at EEF said: “The new web-based advice won’t tell you how
to resolve your MSD issues but it will help you decide what types of
approaches suit your business and where to get the help you need.”

National Health and Safety Advisor for Unite the Union, Susan Murray said
“The key point from the web-based advice is the importance of involving
workers in all aspects dealing with manual handling solutions – the people
who do the work often come up with the best answers.”

Health and Safety Consultant at RoSPA, Roy McKee said: “The web-based advice
recognises training has a place in the hierarchy of controls for manual
handling and also its limitations. It allows the risk profile of the company
to dictate the level of competence and extent of help necessary rather than a
person’s accreditation or qualifications. Where previously, SME’s might not
know where to go for assistance in ergonomic interventions or workplace
designs, hopefully the web guide will change this.”

http://www.government-world.com/hse-urges-employers-to-think-again-before-investing-in-off-the-shelf-manual-handling-training/
http://www.government-world.com/hse-urges-employers-to-think-again-before-investing-in-off-the-shelf-manual-handling-training/
http://www.government-world.com/hse-urges-employers-to-think-again-before-investing-in-off-the-shelf-manual-handling-training/
http://www.hse.gov.uk/msd/external-help.htm
http://www.hse.gov.uk/msd/external-help.htm


Commercial Director at Pristine Condition, Phil Bladon said: “The web-based
advice should make employers think about what sort of help they need. Where a
training need is identified, it’s now broadly accepted that conventional
approaches aren’t particularly effective. Instead, the training must be
practically-orientated, relevant and engaging for the individual, making it
more likely that it’s adopted at the “coal face”, and critically, be part of
a far more comprehensive system for changing manual handling behaviour in the
long-term..”

Chief Executive Officer of the BSIF, Alan Murray: “It’s simple and
straightforward – the web-based advice should set businesses in the right
direction.” The full web-based advice can be viewed at
http://www.hse.gov.uk/msd/external-help.htm.

Ends

The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) is Britain’s national regulator1.
for workplace health and safety. We prevent work-related death, injury
and ill health through regulatory actions that range from influencing
behaviours across whole industry sectors through to targeted
interventions on individual businesses. These activities are supported
by globally recognised scientific expertise. www.hse.gov.uk

      HSE news releases are available at http://press.hse.gov.uk2.

Stakeholders involved in developing the web-based advice were: EEF3.
manufacturers’ organisation, National Access & Scaffolding
Confederation, Unite the Union, Royal Society for Prevention of
Accidents, Pristine Condition, National Safety Industry Federation
(BSIF), Institute for Occupational Safety & Health, Occupational Safety
& Health Consultants Register, Chartered Institute for Ergonomics and
Human Factors and National Back Exchange; Parcel Carriers Safety
Association; Chartered Institute for Environmental Health; Tameside
Borough Council; Manchester City Council; Royal Free London NHS Trust;
British Retail Consortium; Edge Training; Britton Price; Glass & Glazing
Federation; British Red Cross; British Safety Council

HSE Research Report 583 – Manual Handling Training: Investigation of4.
current practices and development of guidelines:
http://www.hse.gov.uk/research/rrhtm/rr583.htm

Speech by CE at GREAT Festival of
Innovation reception (English only)
(with photos/video)
     Following is the speech by the Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, at the
GREAT Festival of Innovation reception today (March 21):
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The Right Honourable Liam Fox (Secretary of State for International Trade of
the United Kingdom), Andrew (British Consul General to Hong Kong and Macao,
Mr Andrew Heyn), distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen,
 
     Good evening. I understand that many of you have already sampled a rich
day at the GREAT Festival of Innovation in this wonderful venue – a great
transformation of the Former Explosives Magazine Compound. I am delighted to
join you at this reception to express my sincere thanks to Liam for bringing
this remarkably ambitious and decidedly innovative happening to Hong Kong,
and to share with you my Government’s commitment to innovation and how this
has provided ample opportunities for greater collaboration between Hong Kong
and the United Kingdom (UK).
 
     The GREAT Festival of Innovation is the third of its kind after the
success of the GREAT Festivals of Creativity in Istanbul in 2014 and Shanghai
in 2015. Taking place over four days from today, the Festival showcases the
latest in innovative and creative excellence from the UK and Asia, with the
aim of fostering new and deeper partnerships between governments and
businesses in the UK, Asia, Hong Kong and Mainland China. I am extremely
pleased that the UK Government has chosen Hong Kong as the place for building
closer ties between the UK and Asia. After all, we are Asia’s world city, the
best gateway to Mainland China, and more recently, through a Free Trade
Agreement between Hong Kong and ASEAN signed last November, thus positioning
ourselves for enhanced links with the Southeast Asian countries. Indeed, my
colleague Edward Yau, the Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development,
has sent his apology as he is right now leading a business delegation to
Cambodia and Vietnam to promote trade and investment links.
 
     Hong Kong and the UK have long enjoyed multifaceted relations. Ours is a
singular bond, one I am determined to sustain and build on. It was therefore
no accident that my first overseas trip out of Asia as Chief Executive was to
London, and this took place in my third month in office. During my visit,
Liam and I talked about boosting trade ties in a post-Brexit Britain. Indeed,
our two economies that month initiated a Strategic Dialogue on Trade
Partnership, jointly examining sectors and industries ripe for boosting our
ties and bilateral trade. Our dialogue continued when we met on the margins
of the World Economic Forum in Davos in January this year.
 
     In the meantime, let me congratulate the Secretary of State for his
staunch support and advocacy of free trade, especially amidst the growing
threat of protectionism, as demonstrated in his extensive travels and
engagement of trade partners and the work of the Department for International
Trade which he leads. Tasked to deliver a new trade policy for the UK, I am
sure the Department for International Trade will embrace innovation,
partnership and inclusiveness in its endeavours. These qualities are aptly
embedded in the central statement of this GREAT Festival of Innovation, and I
quote, “Now, more than ever, we must look to the future and work with
partners who share our creative spirit. Collaboration will unlock new ideas,
technologies, markets and opportunities.”
 



     Unlocking new ideas and applying technologies is one of the main themes
in my inaugural Policy Address delivered in October last year. I spoke at
some length about the promise of innovation and technology for Hong Kong, its
potential in helping to diversify our economy, improve livelihood and create
quality jobs for young people, as well as committed to a clear strategy for
innovation and technology development in Hong Kong. Three weeks ago, our
Financial Secretary delivered his annual Budget Speech and allocated more
than HK$50 billion – that is about 4.5 billion pounds – to accelerate
innovation and technology development in Hong Kong.
 
     Among the measures is the establishment of two research clusters on
healthcare technologies and artificial intelligence and robotics
technologies, to attract the world’s top scientific research institutions and
technology enterprises to Hong Kong for conducting more midstream and
downstream research and development projects in collaboration with local
universities and scientific research institutions. A bill to introduce tax
incentives for corporations to increase spending on research and development
will shortly be introduced. The many top institutions and enterprises in the
UK, some of which I interacted with during my last visit to London, are
clearly our targets.
 
     We are also in the midst of remaking Hong Kong into one of the world’s
smart cities, transforming the way we live and work. In December last year,
we unveiled the Hong Kong Smart City Blueprint. It sets out our vision for
building a smart Hong Kong powered by a thriving economy and a high quality
of living. A good deal of that is already well established. Our
telecommunications network, for example, is world class, with fixed and
mobile broadband speeds and penetration rates among the highest anywhere.
 
     At the same time, there is a lot of potential in applying innovation and
technology in many industries. For example, Hong Kong has long been renowned
for its high-rise infrastructure, as well as the construction, design and
management industries that support it. We are looking to innovation and
technology to drive its future. My Government will help lead the way, as
beginning this year, we will adopt Building Information Modelling technology
in the design and construction of major government capital works projects.
And we are setting up a HK$1 billion Construction Innovation and Technology
Fund to encourage industry to adopt innovative technology.
 
     We see the advantage, too, of expanding the reach of innovation and
technology in government. Plans include heightened training in innovation and
the application of technology for our civil servants. In addition, a big-data
analytics centre will be in place by 2020, introducing real-time data
transmission and sharing among government departments. In the coming year, we
will also adopt public cloud services for government departments. Soon after,
we will revamp the government’s cloud infrastructure, enabling digital
services delivery among government departments, service providers and others.
A soon to be established Policy Innovation and Co-ordination Office will be
tasked to review existing legislation and regulations with a view to removing
outdated provisions that impede the development of innovation and technology.
We are also examining government procurement to make sure that innovative



solutions will not be overlooked.
 
     In the end, of course, our resources, funding and support are focused
overwhelmingly on creating an enabling environment for business and business
innovation. In this regard, we are applying innovation and technology to
retool our pillar industries and to spark entirely new industries, creating
careers and wealth that reward us all.
 
     We are focused, in short, on building a new model of development. This
Festival surely underlines the creative and entrepreneurial spirit that
drives the collaboration between Hong Kong and the UK. It was also the
catalyst for a joint statement on “Closer Collaboration between the UK and
Hong Kong on Trade and Economic Matters”, which was announced earlier today.
 
     That statement naturally embraces free trade. Hong Kong and the UK enjoy
close trade ties, and our bilateral trade increased 4.4 per cent last year.
The UK was Hong Kong’s 13th largest global trading partner in 2017. In
services, the UK was our third largest partner in 2015. And the UK, at the
end of 2016, was Hong Kong’s eighth-largest source of inward direct
investment. Not surprising, with more than 670 UK companies doing business in
Hong Kong, and using Hong Kong as the gateway to markets in Mainland China
and throughout the Asia region.
 
     The joint statement also singles out creative industries and the promise
they hold for our two economies. In 2016, Hong Kong’s creative industries
employed about 135 000 professionals in areas ranging from design and the
arts to communications, animation and film. Hong Kong has long been a global
centre for filmmaking and film talent. Over the past two years, some 30 UK
production companies have turned to Hong Kong for location shooting. And Hong
Kong looked to the UK for some HK$3.8 billion worth of creative goods in
2016, from jewellery to books, particularly, I’m told, children’s books.
 
     The joint statement also spotlights the priority our two economies place
on innovation, research and development, underlining the opportunities that
innovation and technology offer Hong Kong and the UK – at the governmental,
business and institutional levels. A good start is the signing of the Hong
Kong-UK Fintech Bridge Agreement, which I witnessed while in London. It opens
wide the door to expanded fintech co-operation between us.
 
     All in all, we look forward to working with our good friends and GREAT
partners from the UK – today, tomorrow and long down the innovation road.
Here, my thanks go to the British Consulate for organising the GREAT Festival
of Innovation. Spread over four days and nights, the GREAT Festival features
more than 120 high-profile speakers, spotlighting everything from smart
cities to the future of free trade and the Belt and Road Initiative. Fashion,
food, travel, storytelling and a GREAT deal more too. I am sure everyone will
enjoy it, and many collaboration opportunities between Hong Kong and the UK
will be identified.
 
     On that note, I wish you all a memorable festival and a GREAT year
ahead! Thank you.



 

    

  

News story: Prudential Regulation
Authority launches public consultation
on eligibility of guarantees

The Prudential Regulation Authority (PRA) has launched a public consultation
on the eligibility of guarantees as unfunded credit protection.

The proposed changes seek to clarify what contracts are eligible to be
treated as guarantees for credit risk mitigation under the Capital
Requirements Regulation (CRR). Some of the suggestions proposals made in the
consultation document could impact the capital treatment of UKEF guaranteed
loans.

UKEF is in touch with the PRA and is working closely with them to answer
their questions on export credit guarantees and the international obligations
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that influence the terms of our guarantee.

Find out more and download the consultation paper.

The consultation closes on Wednesday 16 May.

UKEF contact

Victoria D’Sylva, Policy Development Manager
victoria.dsylva@ukexportfinance.gov.uk

Speech: Brexit offers big
opportunities to showcase our
creativity and innovation

Some people may say that Britain will struggle to trade with the rest of the
world after we leave the European Union. Such a gloomy outlook fails to
recognise the continued strength of the UK economy, with record inward
investment, an 11% increase in exports and employment at a historic high.

In reality, the UK has cutting-edge capabilities. We lead the world in art
and culture, food and drink, finance and education.

Last year we had 58,000 tech start-ups in the UK, a new tech business every
hour. Digital technology has helped reduce many of the old barriers to trade
and made the world more connected. You don’t have to leave Basingstoke to
sell your digital app to someone in Beijing. UK businesses have a huge amount
to gain from this trend.

The IMF predicts 90% of global growth will be generated beyond the borders of
Europe in the coming years.

Much of this will come from Asian economies, where new markets are growing to
match their new wealth. Trade between the UK and China is already at record
levels, worth more than £59 billion, while UK exports to China increased by
over 25% last year.

China’s middle class is expected to number 600 million by 2020 – greater than
the current population of the EU. This offers big opportunities for UK
businesses in a market that wants UK goods and services, and this government
is putting the UK in a position to benefit.

This week I will take a delegation of nearly 300 UK businesses to the GREAT
Festival of Innovation in Hong Kong, which has been organised by the
Department for International Trade. Entrepreneurs and businesses of all sizes
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will come together to showcase the best of British creativity and innovation.

The festival will explore how the world will work, live, play and learn in
the future, and it’s a golden opportunity for British companies to create new
business relationships not only with Hong Kong, China and the wider Asian
region, but across the world.

There are already brilliant partnerships between UK and Asian companies of
every kind, from large corporates to new start-ups.

From cutting-edge UK robotics making construction safer in Hong Kong, to
Chinese automotive technology cleaning the air we breathe in UK cities.

Today I’m launching 3 campaigns to showcase the best of British fashion,
beauty, food and consumer goods on some of Asia’s top commerce platforms and
mobile shopping apps.

More than 160 UK brands will benefit – from Waitrose and Neal’s Yard
Remedies, to Boohoo, Cath Kidston, Victoria Beckham and Burberry. This type
of e-commerce will be the new frontier of global trade. It favours smaller
companies, and ensures more women can be involved in international trade.

That’s why, as the digital economy continues to develop, the UK will use our
new independent trade policy to make sure global rules benefit British
businesses.

We are an innovation nation ready for the hi-tech opportunities around the
world that Brexit will open up.
Demand for UK goods and services is growing, and the new relationships we
forge at the GREAT festival will maintain this momentum, so we can deliver a
brighter, more prosperous future for every part of the UK.

Britain is not struggling, it is blossoming.

More jobs, rising wages and lower
inflation

In the last three months the UK generated another 168,000 additional jobs.
There are now 816,000 vacancies which is good news for those who are still
out of work. Unemployment is at 4.3%, well below Euro area levels. Inflation
on the government’s preferred measure CPI(H) fell to 2.5% whilst wages rose
by 2.8% over the last year. Since the vote jobs are well up, pay is up, and
the economy continues to expand. So much for the post vote recession they
told us we should expect.
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